EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 10th October 2022
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
Dave Kelly (Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Webster (Treasurer), John Blain, Robbie Daniels, Barry Hancox, Michael Owen, Phil Parker, 
Tony Rimmer, Keith Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Dave Gillam, Tom Hughes, Paul Murphy.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Keith Seymour proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Robbie Daniels.

	  3
	Review of Action Plan
Ian Seymour talked through the numerous items on the Action Plan seeking updates from the various Action Owners. The outstanding actions and updates are summarised as follows:

· Julie Hobson read out draft letter addressed to Mr Kenwright regarding the rearrangement of a face to face meeting with Mr Moshiri. Dave Kelly stated he would send letter to Mr Kenwright and Mr Moshiri via recorded delivery to the offices at Royal Liver Buildings.

· Dave Kelly agreed to obtain a sketch of a design for our proposed shareholder banner.

· All other actions shown on the Action Plan are still ongoing.
See Action Plan for next months actions.

	  4
	Chair’s Report

Dave Kelly suggested that the Officers of the Committee should have clearly defined roles. There was some discussion, however, no decision was ultimately made.
Dave Kelly enquired if payment had been made to Alfies Squad. It seemed that we had not and Ian Seymour agreed to check previous minutes to ascertain the amount that we agreed.
Dave Kelly suggested we invite both Allison and Alfie to our next meeting on 14th November.

	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster stated that our balance was presently £12,120. He stated that a cheque for £500 had still yet to be cashed and he would chase up John Vanderwerff to query.
Michael Owen asked if we should maintain some sort of minimum balance for future use. It was generally thought that such a balance should be around £10,000.

	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated he had sent a generic email to all members from previous years that had not re-joined this year and within the 4 days since it was sent out membership had risen by approx 40 to 114.
Michael Owen suggested in order to maintain interest then we should consider some form of quarterly newsletter which we could send directly to our members. This was thought to be an idea worth pursuing provided we had sufficient material.

	  7
	Dinner
It was agreed that the date of 4th November arranged with Sodexo could not now go ahead. Dave Kelly agreed to cancel this date and re-arrange for either 3rd or 4th February 2023.
He was also tasked with obtaining a price for the meals. Keith Seymour reminded him to push for a discount as we usually get one being the Shareholders Association.

	8
	Any Other Business

· Julie Hobson said that we should ensure we get appropriate recognition when we donate funds to worthwhile causes. This was agreed and in future we nust ensure this happens before donations are made.

· Dave Kelly suggested we hold a forum regarding the stadium construction and its progress using drone footage from Barry Hancox. It was also thought we could invite a representative from the club so that attendees could raise questions. It was agreed this was worth further investigation which Dave Kelly and Barry Hancox agreed to do. 

· Barry Hancox raised a couple of questions on behalf of third parties that had contacted him all of which were answered.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10pm

